
Special Meeting of the Township Board

March 4, 2025

The Special Meeting of the board was called to order by Supervisor Peterson at 6:00pm.

Roll Call was taken:  Clark, yes   Lutz, yes   Peterson, yes   Rice, yes    Rigby, yes

New Business

Sexton Job Review:  The board had the opportunity to discuss some issues that were of concern 
to them about the performance of Sexton, Mr. Alex Miller.

During discussion, Mr. Miller stated that he was not right for the position of sexton and would 
like to resign.

Lutz moved to accept Mr. Miller’s resignation as of March 4th, 2025.  Rigby seconded the 
motion. Roll Call vote: Clark, yes   Lutz, yes   Peterson, yes   Rice, yes    Rigby, yes Motion past 5-
0.

  Mr. Miller offered to spend time with the new sexton, the board will pay for any time 
that Mr. Miller spends.

 Mr. Mill will receive 50% of his salary and subsidy.

Cemetery budget:

The board discussed the budget and the overages that have occurred in many different 
categories and will revisit the issue at the next regular meeting.

Rice moved to appoint Jim Rigby (salary 48,00 prorated) for the remaining of year as sexton and 
to have Cronkhite Services to do the opening/closing of graves along with the foundations.  Lutz 
seconded the motion.  Roll Call vote: Clark, yes   Lutz, yes   Peterson, yes   Rice, yes    Rigby- 
abstained.  Motion past 4-0.

Rice moved to adjourn the special meeting at 7:20, Clark seconded.  Motion Passed.

________________________________

Bret Lutz, Clerk David Peterson, Supervisor


